Notes from Kingston University 

Open meeting for local residents Wednesday 31 January 2007
In attendance: 

Professor David Miles, Pro Vice-Chancellor (External Affairs and Business Development) – Chair

Donald Beaton, University Secretary

Judith West, General Manager, KUSCO

Deirdre Ferrier, Communications Officer, New University Project

Glyn Jones, Head of Student Affairs and International Advisory 
Nicola Corrigan, Sustainability Facilitator
Eugene A.  Ayisi – Kingston University Students’ Union
Approx 30 audience including representatives of Spring Grove, Dengrove and Mill Street Residents’ Associations.
Apologies: Cllr Bart Rickets, Cllr Rachel O’Connor, Mr John McCarthy.
David Miles gave a presentation on current University issues with local relevance. Nicola Corrigan gave a presentation on sustainability at Kingston University and in the community. The remainder of the meeting was an open question and answer session.

Green Travel Plan
Residents asked about progress with the University’s Green Travel Plan. The University was revising its Green Transport Plan as part of a larger planning exercise and a formal updated document would be produced. David Miles explained that this did not mean that action was suspended until the plan was developed;  various internal initiatives were being implemented including: car-sharing schemes; the improved University bus service; and facilities for cyclists. The University is also reviewing its parking provision and regulations, and would be discussing this matter with RBK. 

Disabled Parking Permits
Alleged abuse of disabled parking permits continues to be an issue. It was pointed out that students who are genuinely disabled are eligible to park on campus, and as such should not need to park in public roads.  Glyn Jones advised that local police are currently clamping down on ‘blue badge’ abuse and complainants are advised to report suspected abuse to the relevant local authority.
Landscaping  
Residents asked the University about maintenance of landscaping around its buildings. 

In particular it was mentioned that the area around Knights Park was in need of attention, including the Portland Road alleyway. Because few of the sapling trees planted in the grounds of the Picker Gallery last year have survived, there are thoughts about paving that area. 

Judith West explained that College Walk is used as a fire exit and that there are ongoing discussions with the fire brigade about this. David Miles suggested that it may be helpful to arrange a walk-around of Knights Park and surrounding areas with representatives of the three residents’ associations present. Deirdre Ferrier will arrange this.
Problem of chewing gum on pavements

Chewing gum on pavement continues to a matter of concern. Residents suggested that extra bins near bus-stops might help. In response to the problem, Students’ Union outlets no longer sell gum. 
Students Union 
Residents expressed their appreciation that there has been a ‘huge improvement’ in issues associated with Knights Park bar. They also commended the ‘excellent’ student newspaper SUblime.

Distribution of University publications

Some residents had not received the latest edition of the University’s Communicate newsletter. The University will re-look at distribution. We aim to keep you up to date with University business and invite you to meetings through which ever media works best for you. Deirdre Ferrier will discuss with residents’ associations methods by which householders in the area can subscribe to direct mailings from the University. 
Construction

Residents had no complaints about construction and commented that it was remarkably quiet.
Future development
The University is currently looking at how it might meet future need for both teaching and residential accommodation. Residents asked whether there are any constraints on the location of sites for residential accommodation and David Miles explained that the University will consider any suitable site within reasonable public transport reach of its campuses; it is essential that the location of any site fits with our emerging green transport policy. The University will invite public discussion on plans as they emerge later this year. 
Knights Park

A resident expressed appreciation that the problem with noisy water supply in the Knights Park area had been finally identified as stemming from University pipework and had been remedied. It was also mentioned that a mysterious blue line has been painted in the area, and that the Council have no knowledge of it. It was agreed that this would be looked at in the forthcoming walk-around. 
These meetings

Residents thanked the University for instigating these meetings. It was noted that they have been very useful and that relationships with the University have improved in the time we have been holding them. Brief notes of the meetings will be sent to the three residents associations which were represented, who will pass it on to Avenue Road Residents’ Association.
Next meeting:
Wednesday 16 May 2007, 6.30pm, at C-SCAIPE, Penrhyn Road campus. 
